South Coast Youth Football & Cheer
Board Meeting Agenda
March 13, 2016
3:00pm -5:00pm (Talega Swim & Athletic Club)
Meeting Facilitator: Jan Margiotta
Secretary: Meredith Fish
Attendees: Jan Margiotta, Brian Bachhuber, Freddy Kuhn, Matt Mccarty, Meredith Fish, Erica Brunson, Jennifer Cingolani, Don Mendoza, Rodney J. Tompkins, Josh Walz, Christine Page, Sean Forester, Amy Kay Kuhn
Absent: Tom True, Kathleen Cobb
I. Call to order:  (Jan) 3:07 pm
II. Approval of minutes from last meeting: (Jan) Motion: Freddy Kuhn Second: Amy Kuhn Approved
III. Treasurer’s Report: (Matt)
Last week deposited almost $9,000 in registration checks. Checking is up $9,441 and another $4,000 check in the mail. Paid a fine for missing three volunteers at cheer competition. Don’t spend any money with first talking to Matt 
IV. New business:
1. Website Improvements – Vote Needed Jan presented website enhancements for mobile and site enhancements. $600 for a one time upgrade for our website. This provides access to 4 different templates and can select theme. Can push coupons and QR codes. Motion to approve: Brian Bachhuber Second: Freddy Kuhn approved unanimous 
2. 2016 Calendar of Events: (Jan) Updated the calendar
a. Military Event in April (Jan, Sean & Freddy) Sean reached out to the principle – no official “yes” yet. Principle has to pass the approval through the school district. No objections or concerns yet, but not an official yes. Looking for authorization for advertisements on billboards. Looking for an update next week. Hoping for April 29th for the event date. Peach Jar – electronic flyers is an option for the advertisements. If we don’t hear anything back by March 25th we will consider alternative options as a contingency plan. 
b. Rodney provided an update on flyers and banners in Capistrano School District. 
c. Cheer Information Night (Jenn C) March 23 5-7 at Ballpark Pizza – trying to attract the two coaches that they need. They will have registration packets available and previous cheerleaders to talk to the potential cheerleaders. Portion of the proceeds will go back to cheer. Jen will email the flyer to the group again so we may all post on social media.
3. Registration Update (Erica) 46 players registered (16 of those are cheer). How often do we want registration reports? Erica will run a report every other week that includes the deadlines that are coming up to share with the coaches and board members. 
a. 2016 Contracts 
b. Discount Codes Coaches discount comes out April 5th 
c. Financial Assistance Applications (3) – Vote Needed Jan will look at establishing a coupon code for scholarships. Three applications that have come in:
i. Single parent household both children are in lunch program. For son who played last year and enjoyed the experience. Motion to approve: Jen C. Second: Freddy Kuhn – Approved Unanimously  
ii. Two girls for cheer. One income military family of 5, meet financial eligibility for scholarship. This would be $100 for each child (off of the standard rate). Motion to approve: Jen C Second: Amy Kuhn – Approved Unanimously 
iii. Military family for one player for football, discounted rate would help. Child is registered in the school lunch program and meet income eligibility. Motion to approve: Jen C Second: Matt McCarty – Approved Unanimously 
d. Cap for Scholarships suggested $3,000 Motion to Approve: Amy Kuhn/Freddy Kuhn Second: Brian Bachhuber Approved Unanimously 
4. Equipment:  
a. Cheer Uniforms – Vote Needed Motion to approve uniform: Amy Kuhn Second: Rodney Approved Unanimously 
b. Reconditioning Football Equipment Sean sorted by size and brand – 150 helmets and most were recertified last year. There are still helmets coming in. It’s about $24 to clean each one. There is an equipment grant on the Pop Warner Website. Demonstrated how many helmets we should consider replacing. Rodney shared that the best brands would cost $250 per helmet. Brian brought up the concerns with providing lower end helmets that were not reconditioned and issuing them – possible liability. He suggested purchasing mid-level helmets with donations. Sean shared that there is no drop test with cleaning. Sean is proposing recertification of 35 helmets to Riddel at $25. Josh Walz will look into the Pop Warner equipment grant. Motion to Approve recertifying 35 helmets: Freddy Kuhn – Second: Amy Kuhn Approved Unanimously 
Motion to purchase 12 helmets and 2 free at $223 per helmet: Freddy Kuhn Second: Amy Kuhn Approved Unanimously   

Shoulder pads – Sean suggests that we purchase more extra small shoulder pads. No bids yet – Sean will provide bids next meeting. 
5. Concussion Protocol (Brian & Tom) Brian – suggests that we find a doctor that we recommend that they have their child baseline tested by those recommended doctors. Brian does not recommend that coaches be the ultimate authority on the concussions. Recommendation is to pass information along to the parents. Parents should be encouraged to take the heads-up training and pull their child if there is a concern. Tab on the website with all the information – provide access to everything. 
Jan will talk to the OEC about whether or not helmet covers are allowed in games and practices. Will we allow that in practice? Are we having parents sign-off that it voids the warranty?
6. 2016 Plan for Communications/Marketing/Advertising (Rodney) Do we put an ad out in the local papers – pricing is not within our budget. 
Summer guide advertisements, SC, DP and SCJ - $1,800 Motion to Approve: Freddy Kuhn Second: Rodney – Approved Unanimously 
Brian suggested to ask during registration where did you hear about us so we know where to spend money this year. Rodney discussed messaging for now and moving forward that is consistent that differentiates us from other organizations. Showed us the mock ups for the flyers. 
7. 2016 Plan for Sponsorship Program (Josh) We have $4,000 already donated from Seaview and Dick’s 
8. Board Shirt Order (Kat) Jan will give to Kat 
9. Event Request Forms These are on our website – any team that wants to get together has to submit the form to cover them for our insurance policy. Send to Jan two weeks in advance. These are sent through the OEC and then insurance company approves it. 
V. Other Business: 
· OEC approved submission of video footage for suspension of a player and the OEC will review it and make a decision. Up to coaches as to whether or not to keep the film running between plays. 
· New medals will be given for Little Scholars. 
· Freddy announced that Jim Serpa would like to coach a Midget team. Lance Scott is not committing to being a head coach. Suggestion is to meet with Jim and share the expectations of the role and better understand his plan. The coach selection team can offer him the role if they feel comfortable with his approach. 
· Christine shared that there is a cheer team may want to go year round which may increase field costs. This will need to be discussed further at our next meeting. 
VI. Meeting Adjourned Motion: Amy Kuhn Second: Freddy Kuhn 5:10 pm
